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Please see calendar for updated dates on events. Pages 8 & 9.  

* May - Unit/Club/Divan - 5/19/2020  

* Potentates Ball - 9/26/2020 (more information to follow)  

Christmas Party - 12/5/2020  
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 From the  

Potentate  

Hello Nobles,  

 

I hope all of you are well.  These are hard times for the Shrine but we have gotten thru hard 
times in the past and we will get thru these also.  Because of the quarantine we will not be hav-
ing our April meeting in April.  I plan to have a combined March-April- May meeting in 
May.  Hopefully things will be back to normal by then!  While many Masonic events are post-
poned or cancelled, we still plan on having our Pote’s cruise in November.  

Although we will not be having a general meeting in April, a unit or club is able to use the tem-
ple for a meeting.  If your unit or club wishes to use the temple please be sure to let the office 
know.  While using the Temple, please be sure to take all precautions (social distancing etc.).   

While we cannot meet together, please try to “keep an eye” on your fellow nobles.  Some of 
our members may need help with doctor appointments, shopping or other things.  Please feel 
free to contact me at bnlv@msn.com if you need assistance or if you know of a Noble or their 
family who needs assistance.   

Normally this would be a much longer article but there just isn’t that much to report at this 
time.  Please bear in mind that neither the Imperial Potentate nor I have given any of you     
permission to get sick!!!   

THEREFORE PLEASE STAY HEALTHY AND WE WILL SEE EACH OTHER IN MAY.   

 

 

Yours in faith,  

Bruce Nelson  

Potentate 2020 

Zelzah Shrine  

2313 S. Eastern Ave 

Las Vegas NV 89104 

Website: Zelzahshrine.org 

Office Hours:  9:00 am  - 3:00 pm 

Monday - Friday 

Except on Holidays 

702-382-5554 Fax: 702-382-2612 

office@zelzahshrine.org   

mailto:bnlv@msn.com
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Potentate ……………………...……...…..….Bruce Nelson 

Chief Rabban…………………………Dwain Rittenhouse 

Assistant Rabban………………………………...Alan Wise 

High Priest & Prophet……………...…….David Bechtel 

Oriental Guide…………………………………...Mike Clark 
Treasurer……………………….Michael Holmstrom, PP 

Recorder………………………..………....Alan Butterfield 

1st Ceremonial Master……………….Alex Adams Jr.  
2nd Ceremonial Master…………….……Greg Curtin 
Director General………………….……Bob Norton, PP 
Marshal………………………………......Jack Richardson 
Captain of the Guard………………..…..….Jake Lewis  
Chaplain……………………………………..Mike Reinhart  
1st Outer Guard…………………………....Dave Harvey 
2nd Outer Guard……………………….…..Eric Halberg 
3rd Outer Guard………………………….Robert Adams 
4th Outer Guard ………………………Phil Michaelson 

Swannie Swenson, PP…………..….December 2020 
Joe Freeman, PP………………..…….December 2021 
John Wehrly, PP………….…………...December 2022 

Craig Ruby……………………….Treasurer Emeritus 
Billie McMahan, PP…………....Trustee Emeritus 
Don Daum………………………..Recorder Emeritus 
Joe Giarraputo………………..Mini Clinic Emeritus 
James Denney, PP…….……...Recorder Emeritus 

Zelzah News 

Official publication of Zelzah Shrines.  
All inquiries regarding editorial content and  

Advertising should be address to:  
 

Zelzah News  
2313 S. Eastern Ave 
Las Vegas NV 89104 

office@zelzahshrine.org 
 

Published at Zelzah Shrine Temple 
702-382-5554 Fax: 702-382-2612 

Zelzah News is published in  

January, March, May, August,  

October & November. 

Bicycle ………........Ed Pierce…...…..…….702-332-5835 
Clowns…...…Michael Burkintas…..…….724-816-1093 
Flivvers …………...David Harvey……..…..702-275-5938 
Legion of Honor.….Michael Kearns…..702-653-3857 
Motor Patrol………Alan Morgan….…….702-321-2304 

Aviation……………….Malcolm Singer…...702-726-1001 
Chairman …………….Eric Halberg…..…...702-789-4822 
Hillbilly Clan #47…..Mike Cappa………..775-764-9121 
Peace Officers……..Chuck Cortez……….206-595-6292 
Ritual Divan………….Pix Pixley…..………..702-873-5665 

Shooting Club…..Troy Scheiderman…..702-282-2383 

Boulder City ………..Jim Gianossa………..702-499-7525 
B.C. Mini Cars...Dan Erickson, PP……….702-666-2122 
Henderson………Leon Baghdadilian…….630-973-8215 
Road Runner……….Casey Case…………...928-758-9687 
Weepah……………...Greg Curtin…………..702-237-0883 

Dan Kelly, PP…………………………………...775-209-4590 
Alan Wise………………………………………..702-810-4499 

Ricardo Limon…………………………...……..702-285-2617 

Pix Pixley, Chairman……………………….702-873-5665 
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These  We Do Not Forget 

Black Camel 

In Memoriam 
 

Legion of Honor         Mike Kearns 

Contributions and Donations 

to the Transportation Fund 
  

In Memory of Joseph Mannarino 

Bob & Joan Norton 

In Memory of Bill Richardson 

Bob & Joan Norton  

In Memory of Chris Klineburger 

Judy Elkins  

In Memory of Laura Welsh  

Judy Elkins  

Transportation Fund  

Perry & Karen Cance 

Douglas Morse 

Mike Clark 

     Well the last few months have been very eventful for the 
Zelzah Legion of Honor. In February I was honored to travel to 
Houston Texas with IALOH 4th Lt Commander Russ Gray. 
We attended the Texas Association Legion of Honor (TALOH) 
convention. The TALOH leadership did a great job at the con-
vention. I learned a few things that they are doing that I want to 
try with our Legion of Honor at Zelzah.  

     While I was in Houston our LOH had our February meeting 
led by Vice Commander Jerry Eitel assisted by Bob Norton and 
Ron Krever. Thanks to all who stepped up. Thanks also to my 
wife Peggy who provided Lasagna and everyone else who 
brought food.  

     Shortly after arriving back from Houston I had a serious 
health scare with my heart. Both Peggy and I want to thank 
everyone for their thoughts and prayers. They were truly appre-
ciated.  

     We were able to hold our March LOH meeting. Thank to 
Virginia Gray for the Corn Beef and Cabbage and to everyone 
else who brought yummy foods and deserts.  

   Since then everything has ground to a halt related to the 
Covid19 pandemic. Even though we have not been able to meet 
in person I know we have all been in each other’s thoughts and 
prayers. I am especially grateful to hear that Lady Doris 
Mathison is doing better and will be returning home soon. 
Please know that if any of our LOH members, their families, or 
our honored ladies need anything during these times they can 
reach out to me or any LOH member and we will do what we 
can to assist. Times like these show we have a strong organiza-
tion and we will come through these trying times just fine. I am 
very proud and honored to lead this great unit.  

    Please remember we are still doing onion sales so get your 
orders in ASAP. Be sure you indicate to give the LOH credit.  

     Finally, I look forward to the time, when is determined, that 
it will be safe for us to gather together again. When that hap-
pens I look forward to working hard to have the LOH be the 
best unit we can be and to continue to support the Zelzah 
Shrine and our Shrine children. 

 

Fraternally  

Mike Kearns. LOH Commander  
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Thoughts from the Assistant Rabban         Alan Wise 

 This fraternity of ours is a brotherhood composed of 

many parts:  Masons, York Rite, Scottish Rite, Shriners, East-

ern Star and Order of the Amaranth, Inc.  Some of these 

groups have sub groups, but all are part of the whole, this 

brotherhood which was started so long ago and has stood the 

test of time.  But what is a brotherhood.  Brotherhood has 

several definitions, such as, “all those engaged in a particular 

trade or profession or sharing a common interest or quality 

or a fraternal organization.”  But the definition of brother-

hood which I strive to live up to is: “the belief that all people 

should act with warmth and equality toward one another, 

regardless of differences in nationality, creed, ethnicity, etc.”  

During these times, we as Masons should be setting an exam-

ple for others to emulate.  Let us practice “brotherly love” in 

our day to day lives, in the light as in the dark.   

 In May, we observe Armed Forces Day and Memorial 

Day.  On Armed Forces Day we honor our active duty, reserve 

and guard armed forces members.   If you know or meet a 

man or woman serving in our armed forces, please take a 

moment and thank him or her for serving and ensuring our 

freedom.  Memorial Day is a time to give thanks and to re-

member those who have made the ultimate sacrifice to en-

sure the liberties we so often take for granted in this great 

country of ours.  Let us not think of this day as a day for 

barbeques, a day off from work or a time just to kick back 

and relax.  Let us lead by example and be the ones who take 

some time to pay tribute to those men and women, who 

through their actions through all the generations of this na-

tion have sought by the giving of their lives to ensure that 

this nation of ours remained secure and free for the next gen-

eration.  Make sure you pay the right homage to the flag for 

which they fought and died.  And take a moment to honor 

them in your heart and help your family to understand what 

these great Americans did for them.    

 On 14 June, we celebrate Flag Day.  What does Flag 

Day commemorate for the American people.  It marks the 

adoption of the official flag of the United States.  This adop-

tion dates back to the Flag Resolution of 1777 which in part 

declared that “the flag of thirteen United States be thirteen 

stripes, alternating red and white, that the union be thirteen 

stars, white in a blue field, representing a new constellation.”  

Flag Day began as a local celebration with the first celebra-

tion being held in Wisconsin to mark the anniversary of the 

Flag Resolution of 1777 on June 14.  From there more and 

more communities began to mark this special day in the his-

tory of this union.  Flag Day was officially established in 1916 

by presidential proclamation signed by President Woodrow 

Wilson.  But it was not until 1949, when President Harry Tru-

man signed an act of Congress that June 14 was designated 

encouraged to display the flag on that day to celebrate our 

flag and its heritage.  What of the woman, Betsy Ross, the 

supposed maker of the nation’s first flag, it is purported that 

George Washington entered her shop in Philadelphia on the 

eve of independence with a sketch of a new flag to represent 

those first thirteen states of our union.  It is said the most 

memorable moment of that meeting was when looking at the 

six-pointed stars represented in the sketch, that Betsy folded 

a piece of paper and with one snip of her scissors produced a 

perfect five-point star.  Her efforts convinced the future pres-

ident and an important element of our national identity be-

came a fact.  Betsy is an important part of our American his-

tory, not because she made any one flag, but rather because 

she was a young American craftswoman who embraced the  

resistance movement with vigor, helped celebrate its victo-

ries and suffered its defeats.  Her story is important because 

it helps us understand the working men and women who 

helped to build early American cities and industries. And that 

flag that waves above the White House and every other home 

and business in this great nation or stands inside a masonic 

lodge or any other masonic based organization building is a 

continual reminder of the people, past and present, which 

helped to make this great country.   

 In July, we celebrate the birth of the American inde-

pendence.  Why was the 4th of July chosen for this celebra-

tion?  It was because on that date in 1776 the Continental 

Congress formally adopted the Declaration of Independence.  

The first annual commemoration of Independence Day was 

held in Philadelphia on July 4, 1777 and later Massachusetts 

became the first state to make the day an official state holi-

day.  In 1870, almost a hundred years after the formal adop-

tion of the Declaration of Independence, Congress made the 

July 4th a federal holiday.  This celebration is marked by fami-

ly gatherings and patriotic displays such as parades and fire-

work shows.  But more importantly it represents the forming 

of our nation and the development of the American culture 

and freedoms which have been defended and fought for by 

generations of Americans.  As you celebrate the 4th of July 

this year, please take a moment to reflect on the culture and 

freedoms that serve as a beacon of light to so many.   

 

Fraternally yours, 

 

Alan L. Wise 

Assistant Rabban 

Zelzah Shriners     
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PAST POTENTATES 
Richard Land …………………..…..1975-76* 
Milton Keefer ………….……………….1977* 
Joseph T. Klenke..……………….…….1978* 
Joseph R. Parruli..…………………......1979* 
LeRoy A. Wolever, MD....……………..1980* 
Jackson Houston, PGM...……………..1981* 
George Boman...……………………….1982* 
Phillip M. Van DeVenter...…………….1983* 
Ross Cooke..…………….……………..1984* 
Walter A. Reichenbach..….…………...1985* 
Norman S. Priddy..…………………….1986* 
Merritt S. “Budd” Jones...….…….…….1987* 
Billie G. McMahan ……………………..1988 
Harry A. Downer …..…………………..1989* 
William Wattenbarger…….……………1990 
Sven E. Levin ………..………………...1991* 
Tom Gailey …………..………………...1992* 
Robert E. Cook ………………..……….1993* 
Lew Kirgis …..………..………………...1994* 
J. Linden Smith ………………………...1995 
John C. Holler ……..…………………..1996* 
James “Jim” Denney ……...…...……..1997 
William G. “Bill” Becker …......………..1998 
Earl “Joe” Darnold …..…...…………...1999* 
Harvey A. Williams ……...……...2000,2002 
William “Bill” Holland ..…...……………2001 
John Pennington …...………………… 2003  
Michael L. Rodgers …...…...…...2004,2011 
Stephen B. Stone ………...……………2005* 
William A. Burger …….………………..2006 
Swannie Swenson …….………………2007 
M.G. “Mike” Barry ..……...…………….2008 
Thomas D. “Tom” Welsh ....…………..2009 
Robert L. “Bob” Norton..……………….2010 
Roy A. Sargent……..…………………..2011* 
Al Oppegard……..……………………...2012 
Paul Granstrom…..…………………….2013 
Jerry Eitel……..………………………...2014 
Daniel C. Kelly…….…………………....2015 
Daniel Erickson.…………………….….2016 
Michael Holmstrom…………….………2017 
Joseph “Joe” Freeman……………..….2018  
John Wehrly…………………………….2019 
          * In Memory  

PAST POTENTATES 

ASSOCIATED WITH ZELZAH  

Frank Fiedler…………..1990… Aloha Shriners 
Rodney S. Petkovich…1998….Moslem Shriners 
Edward Jakubowsky….2009...Al Azhar Shriners 
Wayne A. McCrossen..2015. Damascus Shriners  
Joel D. Meza…………..2016...El Kalah Shriners 

VAN DRIVERS  

WANTED 

Comfortable Vans -  One day Round Trips  

Good Food -  Precious Cargo  

Meet and Visit with Hospital Staff 

And drivers from other jurisdictions.  

Contact Noble  

Pix Pixley 702-873-5665 

Or  

Zelzah Office - Mary- 702-382-5554 
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May 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 
 

3 4 5 

12p Hend. S.C  

6 

7p Weepah S.C. 

7 8 

7p Clowns 

9 

10 11 

6p Aviation 

12 

 

13 

6p Flivvers 

14 

6:30 Motor 

         Patrol 

15 

 

16 

17 

2p  LOH  

18 19 

7p U/C/D 

20 21 22 23 

24 

1p R.R.S.C. 

25 

Office Closed  

26 

530p Dinner 

7p Stated  
     Meeting 

27 28 

7p Boulder City S.C. 

29 30 

31       

June 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 
12p Hend. S.C. 

3 
7p Weepah S.C. 

4 5 6 

7 8 
6p Aviation 

9 
7p U/C/D 

10 
6p Flivvers 

11 
6:30p Motor 
           Patrol 

12 
7p Clowns 

13 

14 
Hillbillies/LOH 
    Bingo 

15 16 17 18 19 20 
 

21 
2p LOH 

22 23 
5:30 Dinner 
7p Stated 
      Meeting 

24 25 
7p Boulder City  

26 27 

28 
1p R.R.S.C. 

29 30     
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July 2020     Dark  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 

Office Closed 

4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

August 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 
12p Hend. S.C. 

 

5 
7p Weepah S.C. 

 

6 7 8 

9 

Hillbillies  

10 

6p Aviation 

11 
7p U/C/D 

 

12 
6p Flivvers 

 

13 
6:30p Motor 
           Patrol 

14 
7p Clowns 

15 

Shooting Club 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 

2p LOH 

24 25 

5:30 Dinner 
7p Stated 
      Meeting 

26 27 

7p Boulder City S.C. 

28 29 

30 31      
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HILLBILLY CLAN #47   Mike Cappa  

Zelzah News will be Published  

every other month in 2019 

The deadline for articles are as follows: 

Dec 15th ……………for the Jan/Feb issue 

Feb 15th……..for the March / April issue  

April 15th …...…for the May / June issue 

No Issue in July  

July 15th………for the August/ Sept issue 

September 15th ….for the Oct / Nov issue 

November 15th ….for the December issue 

Email articles to: office@zelzahshrine.org 

Proceeds from any event in this publication is 
for the benefit of Zelzah Shriners unless other-

wise stated. Payments are not deductible as   
charitable contribution.  

To the Cuzzins and noncuzzins: 

I hope that this News Letter finds all of you in good 

health as we continue to move through these times of 

isolation from our usual duties. I encourage you to stay 

connected with your family, friends and our Masonic 

Brothers and Sisters. Stay Strong! And together we 

will get through this Historical Event. 

I hope that those that celebrated Easter and Passover 

had unique ways of spending it together with family. 

Future events for us to remember:  April is the kickoff 

of the Shrine Onion Sale. Let’s get out there and help 

to raise a few dollars for Zelzah as this is our only fund 

raiser of the year that helps Zelzah Shrine to operate 

and continue to keep our doors open to the nobles.    

Our next get together will be June 14, 2020 unless 

postponed. This get together will be our annual Legion 

of Honor- Hillbilly Bingo event. We will be holding it 

at the Zelzah Shrine Hall on Eastern Ave. 

The meeting will begin at 1 P.M.  With food and 

drinks being served and prizes to be won during the 

Bingo games. Hope to see you all at this event as this 

will be the first time we get back together since Febru-

ary. 

In parting stay strong and healthy and Honor the Cobb. 

Mike Cappa 

Fahgettaboudit,   

We're all experiencing some challenging times while 

getting through this pandemic, we are absolutely 

committed to more fellowship and fun in the coming 

months.  This challenge had taught us to value the 

special moments of Brotherly Love, Relief and 

Truth.  I will email out dates to upcoming events as 

we get to the other side of this shutdown, we have 

some fun and unique events planned that you will 

not want to miss. 

Here is a photo from our Bourbon Tasting Event we 

had in Early March, we tasted several types and ages 

of Bourbon, one being over 45 years old that Fred 

Campbell brought to share.  We learned a great deal 

about this spirit and were treated to a delicious meal 

by Dave Bechtel and his forgiving Wife that hosted 

our sorry muggs.  Of course we imbibed in some 

great Cigars and fellowship and brought some Cigars 

to donate to the Troops.  We had some Blue Lodge 

Brothers visitors and hope to see them and more at 

upcoming events. 

Stay Healthy! 
Eric "Ice Pick" Halberg 
702-789-4822 
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OFFICIAL NOTICE  

STATED MEETING  

May 26, 2020 

June 23, 2020 

Stated Meeting at 7:00pm 

Wear your Fez  

Doors will be tiled. 

Friends of Zelzah 

702-255-2773 

Nobles: 

I would like you to join Noble Jack Richardson and my-
self in thanking Mr. George Pongracz, AFM of Ace 
Banners & Signs for his assistance in preparing the Hos-
pital Services signs in English and Spanish now dis-
played in marque outside the Shrine Center meeting 
room.  Noble Richardson and I had a discussion about 
having these signs made up and he advised he knew of a 
place to get an estimate for having these signs 
made.  Jack contacted Mr. Pongracz to get an estimate, 
but Mr. Pongracz advised him all he needed was the 
dimensions of the signs and he would make them at no 
cost to the Shrine.  These signs are a visual advertise-
ment of our philanthropy and Mr. Pongracz efforts on 
our behalf deserves our thanks and patronage in the fu-
ture.  So if you have a unit, club or personal need for a 
sign or banner, I would like to suggest you contact Mr. 
Pongracz as one of the sources for these items.  His 
business card is included in this issue of the Zelzah 
News.   

Fraternally yours, 

Alan L. Wise                                    Jack Richardson 

Assistant Rabban                              Marshall 

Zelzah Shriners                                  Zelzah Shriners 
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Zelzah News Supporters  

Pix & Judy Pixley  9/20   Edward Jakubowsky 12/21  Tom Campbell  5/21 

Bill & Edie Farran 2/21   Bob & Joan Norton 8/20  Hazel Dewey  8/20  

Lola Sargent & Al Oppegard 12/20 Joe Freeman 11/20    Bob Shawhan 3/21 

Duke Lewin M. Williams Sr. 12/20  Maxwell Nakamura 12/21    Mary Ann Marshall 1/21 

Ginger Houston 10/21   Mel Paulhamus 1/21   Alan Butterfield 12/20 

Rod & Vim Petkovich 5/20   Mike Reinhart 8/20    Beverly Wyas 10/20  

Mike Oneil 12/20    Fred Boyd 7/20   Clara Rasmussen12/21                           

Jerry & Terry Eitel 3/24   Jim Zellers 10/21   Judy Elkins 4/21   

Alan & Tammy Wise 10/20   Bill & Mariam Becker 5/21  Floyd & Shirley Neth 5/22 

Jack & Bonnie Richardson 12/21  Joe & Kay Giarraputo 5/20   

Bill Coulter & Doris Mathieson 7/20  Leon & Jodie Baghdadilian 5/21  

Tim & Maureen Smith 3/21             Vern Ratzlaff, Auctioneer 3/21 

      

   

  

 

Zelzah News Supporter 

FOR JUST $ 20.00 A YEAR  

YOUR NAME WILL APPEAR  

IN EACH ISSUE AND BENEFIT  

OUR NEWS PUBLICATION 

Yes, I will be a Publication Supporter:  

Enclose is my check for $___________ 

I would like my name to read as:  
 

_______________________________ 

Proceeds from Publication Supporter will only be 

used to better the Zelzah News. 

Mail your check to: 

Zelzah Shrine  

2313 S. Eastern Ave 

Las Vegas, NV 89104 
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Membership                          Robert Adams 

Hello Nobles, 

 It is now May 2020 and the #JUST ONE program 

continues to provide us with potential new nobles.  Alt-

hough life has thrown us a curveball we are still able to 

practice what we are as Masons and Shriners.  I want to 

personally THANK all of those who have kept our mo-

mentum alive with helping kids from the Divan to the Of-

fice staff and our nobility, even if we do it virtually.   

 Social events may have been postponed or can-

celled, but we can still do what we do best:  Being better 

every day as we smooth our Ashlars!  This new lifestyle of 

ours whether it be social distancing or being more safety 

conscious (washing our hands and keeping our family and 

community safe) has us rethinking our day to day lives and 

what we can do to help our community and the people who 

live in it.  These are life lessons for sure and I am sure 

along with myself, that the rest of our community appreci-

ates it.  KUDOS NOBLES! 

 Hopefully, everyone has kept busy with personal 

life goals.  We have to ask ourselves what it is we do daily 

that makes us happy and can we share that with the nobili-

ty.  As we look forward, I want to mention a goal we have 

about a masonic friendship dinner.  During this period of 

life changes, I am sure we are meeting new friends and 

finding great men in our lives that might make the craft 

just one-more stronger.  So, we will be planning a “get-to-

know what we do event” which will include speakers from 

Blue Lodges, Scottish and York Rites, as well as from Zel-

zah Shrine.   

 As we look for daily motivation, I am sure we are 

reminded of the efforts of the lodges and other appendant 

and affiliated bodies to stay in communication with each 

other.  Make sure you reach out to your lodge brethren, 

appendant and affiliated bodies’ members and check in and 

see if anyone needs assistance with deliveries of food or 

other commodities if requested as our lessons about the 

Cable Tow teaches us a lot.  There are many people caring 

for each other already.    

 I know everyone will be very excited to get back to 

socializing and attending our meetings.  When it comes to 

membership we have to remind ourselves of the number of 

opportunities we have to discuss life and how Masonry 

helps us in this time of need.  When we became Masons 

and Shriners we changed our lives and the day to day 

events in our lives.  Just like Ill Sir Bruce said, “like all 

organisms we must evolve and change for the better.”   In 

other words, this might involve trying something new in 

the Shrine or Lodge, not continuing to do it the same old 

way because that is the way it has “always been done”.   

We must try new things it we are going to evolve and 

grow.   

 Sounds pretty simple, right?  Many Shrine tem-

ples and Masonic bodies are making changes with their 

members to find out what they would like to get out of the 

common goal of “being safe”.  The good news that at 

some future date we will look back at this time of 2020 

and tell the stories of what we did to adapt and change, i.e. 

“remember my year stories”.  I encourage to you to grow 

and keep the efforts of our goals.  People like to share the 

stories and feelings about what occurred so they can find 

“value” in the actions and the goals they achieved.  I 

would remind you that “we get out of it what we are will-

ing to put into it” whether it be our Shrine Center or our 

Blue Lodge.  Although we are dealing with a slow time in 

society, we still need to be reminded of our goals which 

are just as important and need to be focused on even dur-

ing this time.  The question is as we strive day to day to 

act and be a Shrine Mason, we need to remember with 

each new day comes new children to help and with new 

kids comes new needs for membership.  Nevertheless, the 

goal is what value do we offer as Shriners to the commu-

nity and/or the new Noble or candidate? 

 As you plan your day I challenge you to ask your-

self, “What does it take to be a good leader or member of 

the Shriners’ International world?”  Think about how we 

interact with our fellow nobles and brethren.  Think about 

your reasons for becoming a Mason and a Shriner.  Make 

sure you participate in our communications and our phil-

anthropic service to our communities.  As we build mem-

bership through recruitment, retention and restoration, we 

are reminded of the value we were looking for in a candi-

date to help our Shrine accomplish its goals and support 

what we do.  Our value to the community is our commit-

ment to making sure our Shrine children are given the op-

portunity to lead a better life and grow up to be successful 

adults.  We may currently be limited in our social activi-

ties, but thanks to technology and personal drive, we can 

continue to make the dreams of our Shrine kids come true.   

 #JUST ONE piece of the puzzle makes our goal 

one step closer to be accomplished.   

 

Robert E. Adams 

Membership Chair 

Zelzah Shriners 

Open Door Policy:  702-349-5155 

Radams.shrinerslv@gmail.com 

mailto:Radams.shrinerslv@gmail.com
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Medical Center – Pasadena 
 

The following information from the February and March 2020 Board of Governors (BOG) Meetings is provided 

for your review.  If you have any questions please contact one of the below listed Zelzah Shrine representatives. 

CHAIRMAN AND ADMINISTRATION REMARKS FROM THE FEBRUARY BOG MEETING:   

Chairman’s Remarks 

Chairman Kupka thanked our Board of Trustee Liaison, Imperial Sir Costello, for being present at this meeting.  He 

continued with comments to the Medical Center moving in the right direction; the Tijuana Clinic move enhances 

our services deliveries and anticipates improved processes and patient experiences to our patient population in 

Northern Mexico.   He also mentioned that Shriners signage and Silent Messenger are expected to be in place over 

the upcoming weeks.  
 

Administration (Hospital Leadership) 

The Medical Center’s overarching 2019 year-end scorecard was reviewed and discussed.  Administrator Dougherty 

highlighted that we exceeded our targeted goals in our primary key performance indicators.  It was also reported 

that we have been successful in our appeal in getting an exemption on the property taxes and have already received 

refunds (not 100%) for 2016 and 2017.  

The Tijuana Clinic volumes report was presented --- numbers continue to rise.  An update was given as to Tijua-

na’s post-move and settling into operations at the new facility.  All indicators points to operations being fluid and 

patients/patient families being delighted with the new location.   Patty indicated that Hospital Angeles views 

Shriners as an excellent partner.  Our affiliation with HIC continues.  

CHAIRMAN AND ADMINISTRATION REMARKS FROM THE MARCH BOG MEETING:

Chairman’s Remarks 

Vice Chairman Mantucca expressed appreciations for the medical center’s frontline staffers and all involved in 

maintaining a work environment centered on safety while continuing to deliver patient care services.   

Administration (Hospital Leadership) 

Administrator Dougherty declared that the medical center’s focus is to ensure that we continue to operate safely 

and doing all that we can to minimize the financial impact to our employees due to the COVID-19 instituted 

measures. 

The Medical Center’s overarching YTD February 2020 scorecard was reviewed and discussed.   

Administrator Dougherty highlighted that through February 29 we exceeded our targeted goals in our primary key 

performance indicators.  It was highlighted that the 2020 strategies for growth continues to be our focus.  We are 

continuing ongoing talks with CHLA and major IPAs within S. Calif.  It was mentioned that with operations being 

impacted by the current COVID-19 crisis --- all our performance indicators will be negatively impacted over the 

next few months.   

Chief of Staff and DPCS briefs focused on COVID-19 safety measures instituted; Performance Improvement initia-

tives and Academic activities being slowed in response to the current crisis affecting all travels.    

DFS commented that we are experiencing an unfavorable reporting period; however, our Payor mix and Philan-

thropy are improving.   
 

Tijuana Clinic Report (Reported by Patricia Siqueiros) 

The Tijuana Clinic volumes report was reviewed and discussed.  It was also mentioned that the clinic is restricted 

to scheduling post-ops, casting and emergency surgeries. An update was given as to other COVID-19 instituted 

measures, including screening all entrants to their floor (including non-Shriners patients/patients families).  
 

Fraternally yours, 

Dan Kelly             Alan Wise 

Pasadena Medical Center BOG Member         Pasadena Medical Center BOG Associate Member 

Zelzah Shriners            Zelzah Shriners 
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May 

Tues. 19th - Unit/ Club/ Divan* 

Tues. 26th - Stated Meeting* 
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